
 

      
 

 

 

 
 
 

  
 
“P” 11  (2019) 
 
Albany, New York 

  
 December 30, 2019 
 
 
           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies 
 
SUBJECT:  IRP Updates 
 
Massachusetts  
 
As of November 12, 2019, Massachusetts is issuing redesigned International 
Registration Plan (IRP) cab cards.  The new logo for the Registry of Motor Vehicles is 
included at the top. The new cards no longer have a watermark and the statement 
“Original must be kept in vehicle at all times.”  A sample of the new card is attached. 
 
All cab cards issued by Massachusetts expire on June 30th.  Therefore, the previous 
version and the new version are valid until July 1, 2020. 
 
If you have any questions, contact the Massachusetts IRP office at (857) 368-8120 or by 
email at IRP.Registry@dot.state.ma.us.    
 
North Dakota 
 
As of January 1, 2020, North Dakota will issue redesigned cab cards. The new cards will 
be printed with only black ink. North Dakota’s new logo and an email address are 
included at the top, and a new Deputy Director’s name and signature are at the bottom.  
The word “Original” has been removed from the permanent cab card.  A sample of the 
new card is attached.  
 
If you have any questions, contact Kyle Larson at (701) 328-4345 or by email at 
kylarson@nd.gov. 
 
 



 

 

Louisiana 
 
Due to a cybersecurity breach, the Louisiana Office of Motor Vehicles has not been able 
to process IRP transactions since mid- November 2019.  To ensure that registrants have 
proper operating credentials, IRP registrations that were due to expire on November 30, 
2019 will remain valid through January 30, 2020.   
 
If you have any questions, contact Louisiana’s IRP Unit at (225) 925-7022.    
 
Oregon 
 
Oregon is providing a grace period through February 15, 2020 for all trucks and buses 
that have expired 2019 stickers on their Oregon DOT plates.  Please delay enforcement 
action on these vehicles until February 16, 2020.   
 
If you have any questions, contact Audrey Lawson at (503) 378-6653. 
   
Please share these updates with appropriate staff, including all road patrol enforcement.  
Thank you. 

 
Mark J.F. Schroeder 
Commissioner 
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